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Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Sarah Bofferding, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Brent Rud, Mary Scofield, Drew Weaver 
 

Finance Council Members: Jeff Cwikla, Amy Haskell, Claude Sand 
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St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
                                                441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                           441-4904 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Campus Ministry/Adult Faith Formation: 
 Blake Quick                            441-4907 
 

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                       ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
      Jean Patnode          441-4940 
 Kerry Frauenholtz                   441-4942 
                                                441-4943 
 Gina Mykleseth       441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU  
campus. All sacramental events take place at 

St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Sat.urday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 

29th Sunday in Ordinary Time greetings,                                                                        October 16, 2016 
 

While you are reading this I will be in Italy: 23 pilgrims visiting locations such as Orvieto, Sienna, 
Florence, Assisi, Rome, and of course Vatican City. I told the kids that I was going to try and exchange a 
white Zucchetto with Pope Francis on Wednesday. Say a prayer it works… My plan is to get the Pope to 
bless medals that I can bring back and share with you. My next letter will have some highlights of the 
trip in it. 

 

I also will be praying for the tough decisions that need to be made here in the USA on Election Day. 
The decision maker for me is the stance of the candidate on all issues of LIFE. I cannot and would not 
tell you how to vote. I can only encourage you to please use the resources we have placed in the narthex 
or go to MNCatholic.org/Election 

 

   Every once in a while you will see a note at the bottom of an email. My favorites… 
√ Remember, growing older is mandatory, growing up is optional. 
√ Tonight, before you go to bed, give your problems to God. He will be up all night anyway. 
√ Live your life in such a way that when your feet hit the floor in the morning, Satan shudders & 

says...   “Oh no.....she's awake!!”’ 
√ The importance of detachment from things, the importance of poverty, is that we are 

supposed to be free from things that we might prefer to people. Wherever things have become 
more important than people, we are in trouble. That is the crux of the whole matter. (Thomas 
Merton) 

√ "Insanity: doing the same thing over and over again and expecting different results." ~~ Albert 
Einstein (1879 - 1955) 

√ "What good would it do to open all the Holy Doors of all the Basilicas in the world...if the doors 
of our own heart are closed to Love, if our hands are closed to giving, if our homes are closed to 
hospitality, and our churches to welcome and acceptance. " Pope Francis  

√ "There are two kinds of people: those who say to God, 'Thy will be done,' and those to whom 
God says, 'All right, then, have it your way." - C. S. Lewis 

√ Mother Teresa: Peace begins with a Smile!  
√ Let your week reflect the God you worship on Sunday 
√  “So many people have helped me to come here to this night. Some of you are here, some are 

far away and some are even in Heaven. All of us have special ones who loved us into being. 
Would you just take, along with me, 10 seconds to think of the people who have helped you 
become who you are, those who cared about you and wanted what was best for you in life.” Mr 
Rogers...  

 

Here is a cute story: There's a little old lady living next door to an atheist. Every morning the lady 
comes out onto her front porch and shouts “Praise the Lord!". The atheist yells back, "There is no God". 
She does this every morning with the same result. As time goes on the lady runs into financial 
difficulties and has trouble buying food. She goes out onto the porch and asks God for help with 
groceries, then says "Praise the Lord". The next morning she goes out onto the porch and there's the 
groceries she's asked for, of course she says "Praise the Lord". The atheist jumps out from behind a bush 
and says, "Ha, I bought those groceries - there is no God".  The lady looks at him and smiles, she shouts 
"Praise the Lord, not only did you provide for me Lord, you made a non believer pay for the groceries!!" 

 

Blessings on your week! Fr. Chuck 



Monday, Oct 17 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Chris Rutledge     

Tuesday, Oct 18 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Marge Seitz        

Wednesday, Oct 19 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Irene Mack 
 

Thursday, Oct 20 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Grandpa Pat Hughes 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Havenwood) 
  No Nursing Home Mass Today 
 

Friday, Oct 21 
  No Mass Today 
 

Saturday, Oct 22 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Genny Eisenrich 
 

Sunday, Oct 23 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Richard Struthers 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Lucille Buretta Culshaw 
11:00 AM Mass: For the People 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Ben Holzer 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For October 17 to 23 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of October 17 to 23 

Monday, Oct 17 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:45 PM Bible Study-The Prophets (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
  6:30 PM St. Gianna’s Group (St. Kateri Rm)    

Tuesday, Oct 18 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Lector Training Training (Church) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Newman M&M (Cafeteria)    

Wednesday, Oct 19 
  No Faith Formation Today 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Children’s Choir Rehearsal (Church)            

Thursday, Oct 20   No School  
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  1:30 PM St. Jude’s Circle Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  3:15 PM Bible Study-Consoling the Heart of Jesus (St. Kateri Rm) 
  4:30 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul (St. Greg/Grt Rm) 
  7:00 PM Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group (Chapel)          

Friday, Oct 21  No School 
  1:30 PM Bible Study-The Psalms (St. Kateri Rm) 
  5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)       

Saturday, Oct 22 
10:00 AM HS NET Retreat (Gym & Cafeteria) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Oct 23 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)  
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:15 AM RCIA & Beyond– Marriage & Holy Orders (St. Kateri Rm) 

Monday, Oct 17 
● Eph 2:1-10 
● Ps 100:1b-5 
● Lk 12:13-21 
 

Tuesday, Oct 18 
● 2 Tm 4:10-17b 
● Ps 145:10-13,17-18 
● Lk 10:1-9 
 

Wednesday, Oct 19 
   ● Eph 3:2-12 
   ● Ps Is 12:2-3,4b-6 
   ● Lk 12:39-48 
 

   Thursday, Oct 20 
● Eph 3:14-21 
● Ps 33:1-2,4-5,11-12,18-19 
● Lk 12:49-53 

Friday, Oct 21 
● Eph 4:1-6 
● Ps 24:1-4b,5-6 
● Lk 12:54-59 
 

 

Saturday, Oct 22 
● Eph 4:7-16 
● Ps 122:1-5 
● Lk 13:1-9 
 

Sunday, Oct 23 
● Sir 35:12-14,16-18 
● Ps 34:2-3,17-19,23 
● 2 Tm 4:6-8,16-18 
● Lk 18:9-14 

***Please note a few changes in the weekly Mass  
schedule for October 17 to 23. There will not be a 
Mass at Baker Park on October 20, and there will 
not be Daily Mass at St. Philip’s on October 21st. 



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on November 6.  Please call the 
Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Clifford Treat, father of Wally Treat, “Grandpa” 
Pat Hughes, Raymond Moos, and Alvin Novak, 
brother of Rosemary Pulczinski. May they find rest 
and peace, and may their families find comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

Happy 40th Anniversary! 
Congratulations to Dave & Julie Slavin,  
who are celebrating 40 years of marriage  
on October 15, and to Dennis & Mary Murphy  
who are also celebrating their 40th Anniversary on 
October 16th!  

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Group 
Come to the Chapel on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of every 
month at 7 PM to take part in charismatic prayer with music.  
All are invited to participate! 

WOMEN’S CURSILLO WEEKEND 
 

Are you looking for a way to have a deeper relationship 
with Jesus?  Cursillo is a way to deepen your faith with others 
on a spirit filled weekend. The Diocese of Crookston will be 
sponsoring a Women’s Cursillo from October 27th through 
October 30th.  For more information contact Sue Hengel @  
218-441-4927, Kathy Pfann at 218-368-2759, Mike Headlee @ 
444-2140, Fr. Don or Fr. Chuck. Applications are also available  
in the Parish Office. 

POSITION OPENING 
 

St. Philip’s Parish has an opening for a 1/2 time Director of 
Stewardship and Development.   
 

The Director of Stewardship/Development is responsible for  
the stewardship program and increasing the number and 
quality of opportunities for parishioners and other donors to 
give to the good works of St. Philip's Church and School while 
showing them the means and reason to do so. It is the charge 
of the Director of Stewardship/Development to plan and lead 
activities that will contribute to meeting the short and long-
range objectives of St. Philip's Church and School. These 
activities will consist of program of planning, public relations 
and charitable giving concepts. Minimum requirements; 
Bachelor’s degree in Business, Management, Marketing, 
Communications or Public Relations or other related field or 
five years or more experience in fundraising, marketing, public 
relations and or communications, strong organizational skills 
with attention to detail and accuracy, with an ability to form 
teams of volunteers and provide clear directions. Proficiency 
with computers and office compatible software is important. 
This position requires background checks. Send a resume and 
letter of interest to Search Committee – Director of 
Development The Church of St. Philip 702 Beltrami Ave NW 
Bemidji, MN 56601.  

Marriage Tip of the Week  
brought to you by www.foryourmarriage.com 
 

“In all circumstances, give thanks, for this is the will of God for 
you in Christ Jesus.” (1 Thess 5:18) Reflect on the blessings in 
your life and have a conversation about gratitude with your 
spouse. 

Evangelization Task Force… 
 

Are you interested in being a part of an exciting and rewarding 
team? The Evangelization Task Force is looking for energetic 
people that want to make a difference in our parishes 
evangelization outreach. We will be meeting again soon so if 
you are interested please contact Blake at 218-441-4907 or 
bquick@stphilipsbemidji.org 

Altar Server Training 
We are looking for young people (Grade 3 and up) to help    
assist Father at Mass as Altar Servers. The altar servers work in 
teams of three, carrying the Roman Missal, candles, processional 
cross, and by helping Father prepare the altar, and leading 
processions. Your service draws you closer to the Mass, and  
helps the Liturgy to run smoothly! We need your help! If you    
are interested in assisting, please contact Aana Freihammer,  
(218) 444-4262 or afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org 

PRAYER SAVES LIVES – LOTS OF LIVES! 
 

As of Day 13 (October 10):  154 babies (and mothers) have been 
saved from abortion (that are known of).  Praise God!  Prayers 
are being answered every day!  To subscribe to receive emails 
for the latest breaking news, devotionals, and prayers from 40 
Days for Life:  www.40daysforlife.com.  For questions or 
suggestions on what you can do locally at Planned Parenthood 
of Bemidji call 218-368-9019. 
 

The Catechism of the Catholic Church reminds us, “prayer is a vital 
necessity”—most especially for the sake of our own relationship with 
God, but also for and with each other (2744, original emphasis).  The 
following USCCB (U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops) website contains 
pro-life prayers and information to follow along with sign up for email 
or text reminders for special prayer efforts at www.usccb.org/pray. 

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY 
 

Next week, we will celebrate World Mission Sunday. Its theme 
this year is “Mercy Changes the World.” Pope Francis invites the 
entire Church to support the young mission dioceses in Africa, 
Asia, the Pacific Islands, and parts of Latin America and Europe, 
where priests, religious and lay leaders serve some of the 
poorest of the poor. Please keep the Missions in your prayers 
and be generous in next week’s collection for the Society of the 
Propagation of the Faith. 



Ø This week each student in grade K-5 will receive a copy of 
the book The World According to Humphrey by Betty 
Birney to read with parents and siblings at home. Take 
turns reading; take turns laughing; take turns asking 
questions; Everyone enjoy! It’s part of a community Family 
Literacy program. 

 

Ø Our MathCounts students travel to BMS for their first math 
meet of the year on Monday. Good figuring, Students!  
This year’s MathCounts coaches are Mr. Hougen and Mr. 
Johnson. 

 

Ø Mr. Wavrin’s fourth graders will be the leaders for this 
week’s school Mass on Wednesday at 8:40 A.M. Please join 
us.  

 

Ø The Kindergarten classes will be visiting the Fire Station on 
Wednesday. 

 

Ø This is a short week. There is NO SCHOOL on Thursday 
and Friday, October 20 & 21. Find ways to enjoy fall during 
those days. 

 

Ø Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held the first week of 
November. This week a Conference Request form will be 
sent home with students. Please select the times that 
would work for you to visit with teachers and then return 
the form to school by October 19. Thanks.  

 

Ø The Book Fair is coming. Check it out October 31 – 
November 3. Workers are needed. Please contact Mrs. 
Pickett. 

 

Ø Throughout October, we will be practicing a number of 
safety drills at school. Why not talk about and practice the 
safety procedures for your house? 

 

Ø Go online to complete your Safe Environment Certification 
for 2016-2017. If you were certified during the 2015-2016 
school year, you need to again be recertified this year. 
Please go to: www.crookston.org and following the 
prompts for Safe Environment. [You may have to “refresh” 
your cache once or twice.] This certification must be done 
annually and BEFORE you volunteer. 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
  Oct 8                  5:30 PM                    348____    
 Oct 9                  7:30 AM                  158____ 
 Oct 9                   9:00 AM               399____ 
 Oct 9               11:00 AM                         293    _ 
   Oct 9                        6:30 PM                               115__ _ 

Goals 
•Weekly goal to meet budget:                 $   16,355.00   
•Increase needed weekly to meet the 
  Roof/AC project over 36 months:     $     1,722.00  
•Increase needed weekly for maintenance  
  escrow account over 5 years:     $     1,126.00 
New weekly goal total:                          $  19,203.00  
     

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL 

October 15/16 

St. Philip’s Mission Statement: 
To Accomplish God’s Work 

YOUR HELP IS NEEDED! 
 

Do you know of someone who is ill or homebound that may 
like a visit from us? We would love to call on them, so please  
be our eyes and ears so that these folks don’t fall through the 
cracks! Often times, the only way we are notified of a need is 
through friends and neighbors of the person who is reluctant to 
notify us themselves. If you know of someone, call Blake Quick 
at the Parish Office, 441-4907 and we will arrange for a visit. 
Thanks to you for caring about your parish family! 

NEWMAN NEWS 
For Students attending BSU and NTC 

Check Us Out on Social Media! 
 

St. Philip’s is now on Facebook and Twitter! Don’t forget to stop 
by our Facebook page at St Philips Catholic Church and give us    
a like! Keep in touch with everything going on at the Parish, and 
even learn about the Saint of the Day! 
 

Follow us on Twitter @StPhilipsBJI and use #StPhilipsBJI on all 
your posts to help spread the Word of Jesus Christ on Social    
Media! 

THOUGHTS ON MERCY… 
“The Church does not regard God’s mercy as an exclusive 
privilege, nor does the greatness of the privilege it enjoys 
make it feel unconcerned for those who do not share it. 
One the contrary, it finds in its own salvation an argument 
for showing more concern and more love for those who live 
close at hand, or to whom it can go in its endeavor to make 
all alike share the blessing of salvation.” 
                                                                  ~ Blessed Paul VI 

 

Week #15 
Actual Contributions  

(received the  
weekend of 10/9/2016) 

Envelopes  $   15,165.00     
EFT Env.  $               — 
Loose Plate  $     1,180.11 
Children’s      $        108.44 
Total                 $  16,453.55 

ROSARY REPAIR & PURCHASE 
If you have a rosary, old or new that needs fixing, you may call 
on Mary Yerbich to do the repair. Mary has rosaries for sale  
including Job’s Tears, and also will make custom rosaries to fit 
your needs . She makes mission rosaries to give 
away, so if you are in need, give her a call. 218-
209-9529 or email at mary4jmj@gmail.com. 

Join us Tuesday nights for our Mass and Meal Nights (M&M) in 
the Cafeteria directly after Mass for a great talk and a free meal! 
Don’t miss these great opportunities to grow in your faith! 



HELP NEEDED AT CHURCHES UNITED 
 

The parish of St. Philip’s is a strong supporter of Churches  
United. As one of the founding parishes we help them with    
financial and volunteer support. As their mission they exist to 
help those who are down on their luck, in need of direction to 
the right social agency, or just a small bit of help to get through 
the difficulty they face. Normally, they are open Mon. - Fri.  
Presently Churches United is not open Fridays due to lack  
of volunteers.  Are you willing, or do you know someone  we 
could ask to consider being a volunteer? Sometimes being 
asked is taken as a sign we maybe should do something. Please 
contact Churches United at 444-1380 or our Parish representa-
tive, Dan Walter at 444-3940 or the Parish Office, 444-4262. 
 

LOCAL FALL DINNER DIRECTORY 

Sons of Norway Torsk and Meatball Dinner.  
Thursday, October 27 from 5 to 7 PM. Held at Calvary Lutheran 
Church, Bemidji. Serving torsk, meatballs, potatoes & gravy, 
rutabagas, vegetable, coleslaw, lefse, rolls, desserts, and 
beverage. Adults, $17, children 12 and under, $8. Tickets are 
available from Sons of Norway members, First National Bank, 
and at the door. 
 

St. Bartholomew’s Episcopal Church Fall Festival. 
Saturday, October 29 from 11 AM to 2 PM. Bake sale, white 
elephant sale, pumpkin decorating, treat bags, face painting. 
Hot Dog or Sloppy Joe Lunches, $4. 18th St. & Irvine Ave. 
 

First Lutheran Lutefisk & Meatball Supper. 
Thursday, November 3 from 4:30 to 7 PM. Serving lutefisk, 
meatballs & gravy, potatoes, rutabagas, garden vegetables, 
coleslaw, lefse, pie. Packaged lefse will be for sale. Adults, $15; 
Children 6-12, $7; 5 and under, Free. Take-out available, 
starting at 4 PM. 
 

First Annual Harvest Ball. 
Hosted by The Farm at the Bemidji Community Food Shelf. 
Thursday, November 3 from 5-9 PM at the Bemidji Eagles Club. 
Roast turkey dinner served from 5 to 6:30 PM. Silent Auction, 
and dance to “After Five”. Adults, $15, children 12 & under, 
$10. Proceeds will go to The Farm to help grow fresh 
vegetables for the Food Shelf. Tickets available at Iverson 
Corner Drug, Luekens, Harmony Natural Food Co-op, Ink Spot 
Press, Bemidji Co-op, and the Food Shelf. 

Conclusion of the Holy Year of Mercy In the Bull of Indiction 
Misericordiae Vultus, Pope Francis decreed that the Holy Year 
would conclude on November 20, 2016, the Solemnity of Our 
Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe, with the closing of the 
Holy Door in the Basilica of St. Peter’s at the Vatican. On the 
preceding Sunday, November 13, the Thirty-Third Sunday of 
Ordinary Time, the Jubilee will be brought to a close in local 
churches, the cathedrals of the entire world’s bishops. The 
Holy Door that opened at our Cathedral of the Immaculate 
Conception of Mary last December will be ceremonially closed  
at the end of the Vigil Mass for the Thirty-Third Sunday on 
Saturday, November 12th beginning at 5:00 pm. Both the 
nature of the day and the Church’s tradition make it most 
fitting, the entire celebration of the Eucharist will be presided 
over by Most Reverend Michael J. Hoeppner with Reverend 
Augie Gothman, parochial vicar of the cathedral, 
concelebrating. Priests, Deacons, Acolytes, and Lectors, as well 
as the faithful of the entire Diocese of Crookston are 
encouraged to attend inasmuch as it is possible. All will be 
held in prayer that the fruits of this Year of Mercy will continue 
to flourish and grow for ever in our hearts, minds, and souls. 
Continuing to incorporate the Corporal and Spiritual Works of 
Mercy into our lives is a lifelong endeavor. After the Prayer 
after Communion, Bishop Hoeppner, in a way harmonious with 
the liturgical celebration, will give thanks to God for the graces 
received during the Jubilee Year and will invite all present in 
the assembly to join him in giving thanks. Our voices will then 
be raised in the singing of the Magnificat, our Blessed 
Mother’s song of thanksgiving shared by the Church. Bishop 
Hoeppner will then extend his hands over all assembled and 
impart a final prayer and blessing. The closing procession will 
lead all the assembled out and through the Holy Door one last 
time and the Holy Door will be closed, bringing the Year of 
Mercy to a close in our diocese. Even though our Door will be 
closed, we still unite with Pope Francis for another seven days   
of prayer in preparation for the closing of the primary Holy 
Door at St. Peter’s on November 20th . Between now and the 
12th November, pilgrims are still encouraged to visit and fulfill 
the activities to gain a plenary indulgence. Please visit the 
diocesan website for information on making a pilgrimage and 
obtaining the indulgence. “Show us your mercy, Lord, and 
come to the aid of your people who call upon you as their 
shepherd and guide; restore what you have created and keep 
safe what you have restored. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.” 
– Concluding Prayer for Closing of Holy Door 
 

Blessings on your Day! 
Fr. Chuck Huck 

         “Sally” is 82 and lives in her 
own home in downtown Bemidji. 
Next Wednesday Sally would like 
to go to Luekens and to the post 
office to mail a package to her only 

son, who lives in Montana. If you could help “Sally” or another 
senior in our community please give us a call! Our transporta-
tion coordinator will call you approximately once a week with 
the volunteer opportunities for the week. 

         We rely on our partnering churches for support, and in 
turn, we aid in bridging the gap of necessary services for some 
of your fellow parishioners. Monetary donations are always  
welcome. However, currently, we are in DIRE need of Volunteer 
Drivers to serve in our Transportation program!!! Volunteer 
Drivers will be covered under our agency’s liability insurance, 
and if they choose; they will be reimbursed at the federal    
mileage rate for the miles they drive. (Currently, that rate is at 
54 cents per mile) You can volunteer as often, or as little as you 
wish! Please, prayerfully consider volunteering. Our drivers    
enable those we serve to live more independent, gratifying 
lives; allowing access to grocery shopping and ensuring that 
they are able to attend important medical appointments! 
 

         Northwoods Caregivers is a local, non-profit agency     
offering a variety of services to seniors and individuals living 
with disabilities.  Connecting, Enriching, and Empowering the 
Lives of Northwoods Individuals and Families is our mission!! 
Will you join our team as we strive to live out our mission? 
Please, feel free to contact, Serenity Walker, Volunteer Coordi-
nator at, (218) 333-8262, or check out our website, 
www.northwoodscaregivers.org. 



NET Retreat Day 2016!  
This Event is Free & Open to ALL 9th-12th Graders!  

 

Join us for a fun day with these NET Team missionaries from all over the U.S. as they share 
with you, through games, skits, dramas, testimonies & Small Group discussion, why they 

have each chosen to live out their faith as young Catholic Christians.   
 

 Please contact Luke Alexander if you wish to attend: lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-441-4908 

All 9th-12th 
graders!      

Confirmation Retreat          

Saturday,  
October 22nd          

           

10am-5pm            
St. Philip’s 

      
NET Ministries challenges young Catholics to love Christ and embrace the life of the Church. Every August, 170 
young Catholics aged 18-28 leave behind their jobs, school, family, and friends to devote nine months to serving 
with the National Evangelization Teams (NET). 
 

Divided into 16 teams, they travel across the U.S. to share the Gospel with young people and their families. Since 
1981, NET teams have led over 29,000 retreats and ministered to more than 1.7 million young Catholics.  
 

NET Team 5 will be joining us, Saturday, October 22nd, 2016!  
 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of October 22/23 

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org / 218-441-4905. 

  

 Oct 22, 5:30 PM 
  

Thirtieth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Oct 23, 7:30 AM 
  

Thirtieth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Oct 23, 9:00 AM 
  

Thirtieth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Oct 23, 11:00 AM 
  

Thirtieth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

Oct 23, 6:30 PM 
  

Thirtieth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Judy Stai Joe Bofferding Mary Herried HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR Flavia Sagedahl 
Peggy Neumann 

Sue Bruns 
Elizabeth Upgren 

Cory Gish 
Mike Beard (sub req.) 

Marcia Fivizzani 
Barb Nyberg 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR Cheryl Christlieb Judy Stai Deacon Kermit Erickson Patty Nagle HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR SERVER 
Aaron Heger (sub req.) 
Taylor Hanevold 
Evelyn Cordts 

Gabby Johnson 
Aaron Hoefer 
Kiera Hoefer 

Lee Walter 
Macey Gish 
Sam Gish 

Grant DeClusin 
Allison DeClusin 
Anna Glen 

Mateja Dreyer 
Allie Beyer 
HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Brad Arel (sub req.) HELP NEEDED Dotty Forrest HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Alice Thompson 
Heidi Hiscock 
Lynn Baird 
Marleen Webb 
Eileen Gothman 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Barry Karpinski 
Mary Zigan 
Joyce Berg (sub req.) 
Walter Schuiling 
Deacon Kermit Erickson 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Tracie Walter 
Mary Bjerke 
Rachelle Hayes 
Zach Froelich 
Mary Varriano 
Deacon Kermit Erickson 
Nancy Goodman 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Susie Balstad 
Barb Nyberg 
Chris Nyberg 
Mary Herried 
Cathy Lalli 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Chris Hanevold 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Mary Dufault 
Dave Hiscock 

Jennifer Hoefer 
David Hoefer 
Gary Bruns 
HELP NEEDED 

Del Hager 
Rick Coe 
Kirk Malkowski 
Norm Ricard 

Mike Doty (sub req.) 
Barbara Fitzgerald 
Randy Nyberg 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY 
FELLOWSHIP 

  HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Alice LaCoursiere 
Pat Schnell 
Michelle Sand 
Jean Louvar (sub req.) 

Annette Jones 
Jan Busch 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 
Rita Lauderbaugh 

  

GREETER 
Tom Thompson 
Lois Jenkins (sub req.) 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Mickie Coe 
Jane Daniels 

Wanda Doty 
Mary Kinsella 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED Jan Hager HELP NEEDED Jack McCalip 







 


